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Dear Parents,  
 
Now that February has begun, it has been lovely to see that the days are staying 
lighter for longer.  
This week’s Gospel was focused on the presentation of the Lord. When Simeon 
and Anna saw baby Jesus in the Temple, in faith they recognised Him as the 
Messiah, the fulfilment of God’s promise. This week the children came to know 
that Jesus is the light that leads us to joy, peace and truth.  
 
'For my eyes have seen your salvation that you have prepared in the presence of 

all peoples, a light for revelation to the Gentiles, and for glory to your people 
Israel.'  

Luke 2:30-32 
 
On Wednesday, Year 6 joined the Our Lady of Peace Parish for morning Mass, 
representing the school well. Children participated well in the Mass, reading the 
readings and prayers. Thank you to those parents who accompanied the 
children.  
 
In hymn practice for Years 4, 5 and 6, the children were treated to some opera 
singing. One of our own parents, Monika Anton, joined the children and shared 
her operatic skills showing the children a different style of singing. Mrs Smith 
each week shares with the children a different style of music, musician or 
composer, exposing the children to vast range of music there is out there. Thank 
you, Mrs Anton, for coming in to share your special talent with the children.  
 
This week has been children’s mental health week and the children have been 
carrying out a range of mindfulness activities. The theme for this year was ‘Know 
yourself, grow yourself’ and the Friends of OLOP have purchased each year 
group an olive tree that will become their mindfulness tree for the rest of the 
year.  
 
Today was NSPCC Number Day. It was a pleasure seeing the children come 
dressed in their number outfits. The children have spent the day participating in 
a range of activities, exploring mathematicians and even guessing teacher’s 
numbers using clues left for the children to work out.  Look out for photos in 
next week’s newsletter. 
 
Wishing you all a happy and restful weekend.  
Mr Stopps 

 
 

 

Important dates: 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 

Class Attendance: 

RHA—St Valentine –96.3% 

RHC—St Joseph – 96.8% 

Yr1—St Faustina Kowalska –88% 

Yr1—St Bernadette –99.2% 

Yr2—St Teresa of Calcutta –97.2% 

Yr2—St Mary Magdalene –88.9% 

Yr3—St Paul –95.6% 

Yr3—St Martin de Porres –92.5% 

Yr4—St Peter –94.3% 

Yr4—St John-Bosco –93.6% 

Yr5—St Thomas More –89.7% 

Yr5—St Clare of Assisi –90% 

Yr6—St Maximilian –95.9% 

Yr6—St Josephine Bakhita –96.3% 
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February 

Tuesday 11th—Year 5 to Mass at 

OLOP Church– 9:30am 

Friday 14th—Friends Doughnut & 

Sweet Treat Sale 

Friday 14th—Term Ends 

Monday 17th—Friday 21st—Half 

Term 

Monday 24th—Term Starts 

Tuesday 25th—Year 4 to Mass at 

OLOP  Church—9:30am 

Thursday 27th & Friday 28th February 

- Little Recyclers Clothing Collection 
 



ACHIEVEMENT & SUCCESS 
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This week’s pupils of the week are: 

RHA—St Valentine—Theo 

RHC—St Joseph—Bowie 

Yr1—St Faustina Kowalska— Zosia 

Yr1—St Bernadette—Isaiah 

Yr2—St Teresa of Calcutta—Ademide  

Yr2—St Mary Magadelene—Fabian 

Yr3—St Paul—Freya 

Yr3—St Martin de Porres—James 

Yr4—St Peter—Olivier 

Yr4—St John-Bosco—Sami 

Yr5—St Thomas More—Annya 

Yr5—St Clare of Assisi— Aizah 

Yr6—St Maximilian—Jennina  

Yr6—St Josephine Bakhita—Raphaella 

Congratulations to all of our pupils of the 

week for your hard work and achievements 

this week.  



MY ACTIVE CALENDAR 
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WAKE UP WEDNESDAY 
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While misinformation and ‘fake news’ are well-known concerns online, it's also the case that 
scammers and other cyber-criminals can try to utilise this phony material to manipulate, 
frighten or otherwise persuade their victims into cooperating. 

With constantly evolving scams and such a high volume of misinformation online, it's vital that 

parents and educators know how to safeguard the children in their care against these kinds of 

tactics. Our guide breaks down the most prominent ways in which scammers attempt to use 

‘fake news’ to their advantage, as well as how to protect youngsters from being manipulated 

by such techniques. 



FRIENDS OF OLOP NEWS 
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Dates for the Calendar: 

14th February - Doughnut & Sweet Treats Sale  

27th & 28th February - Little Recyclers Clothing Collection 

6th March - Pre-loved Book Sale 

7th March - Mr Stopps Chocolate Factory 

Friday 14th February - Doughnuts and Sweet Treats Sale 

Start the half-term with a delicious doughnut or sweets, on sale after 

school in the car park. 

Please get in touch if you are able to help sell doughnuts, we just need 

help for about 45 minutes from 3pm; please email us at: 

friends@olopprimary.co.uk 

 

Thursday 27th and Friday 28th February - Little Recyclers 

Clothing Collection 

Our next clothing collection will be on 27th and 28th February so is a 

great opportunity to have a de-clutter and sort your wardrobes out over 

the half term break. Little Recyclers will accept good quality clothing, 

shoes, bags and accessories and we are paid by the weight collected, so 

it’s an easy way to support our fundraising while reducing 

waste and promoting reuse and recycling. 

 



FRIENDS OF OLOP NEWS CONTINUED 
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World Book Day Events 

Mr Stopps Chocolate Factory  

Did you know Mr Stopps owns a Chocolate Factory?? 

Mr Stopps is giving everyone the chance to win an amazing prize if you find a 

Golden Ticket hidden in one of his ‘Stoppsdiddlyumptious’ Chocolate Bars!! Could 

you be the lucky winner of a £10 Smyths Toys voucher, a ticket for a fun day out, a 

chocolate hamper or an in-school prize such as Extra Playtime for your class or a 

Hot Chocolate Party with the chocolate factory owner himself - Mr Stopps!! 

‘Stoppsdiddlyumptious’ Bars must be pre-ordered through ParentPay from 7th to 

27th February and will be ready for collection after school on Friday 7th March 

from Mr Stopps’ Chocolate Factory in the school car park - he’ll be there with the 

Oompa Loompas waiting to see who the lucky golden ticket winners are!! 

 

 

 

 

 

Book Sale 

We will also be holding a pre-loved book sale on Thursday 6th March, 

giving the children the chance to pick up a new book for World Book Day 

at a bargain price. We would be very grateful for donations of pre-loved 

books which can be dropped off at the school office - Thank you! 

 



FAMILY FUN DAY-WINDSOR CASTLE 
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Family Fun Day 

Family Crafts, Storytelling, Dressing up & treasure hunt. 

Pug Yard Learning Centre, Windsor Castle, St Albans Street, Windsor. 

Tuesday, 18th February 2025 

10:00 - 14:00 

Booking is necessary via exclusive link below. Note: no entry to The Castle (closed) 

https://tickets.rct.uk/product/11/6034 

 

We extend an invitation to all families to join us this February half-term for our free Family Fun Day. 

Children can enjoy some creative crafting at the Castle's Learning Centre and even make a memento to take 
away. 

We will also have costume handling workshops during the day for the children to dress up as historical 
characters. They can discover the important black people in the castle’s history by taking part in a code-

breaking treasure hunt in the Pug Yard.  

Upstairs children can enjoy Caribbean stories in our Interactive storytelling sessions. There’s so much to do! 

Why not bring a picnic to enjoy and make a day of it? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://tickets.rct.uk/product/11/6034


SEND SUPPORT  
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GEMS – Upcoming Workshops 

Please see the attached Programme from GEMS  regarding an upcoming workshops 
that are available to support you and your family.  



SEND SUPPORT  
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GEMS – Upcoming Workshops Continued 



SEND SUPPORT  
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GEMS – Upcoming Events 

Please see the attached Flyer from GEMS  regarding  upcoming events for children 
aged 5 to 10 years. 



SEND INFORMATION AND SUPPORT  
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Special Voices – Live Event 

Please see Flyer below from Special Voice regarding an upcoming event that they 
are hosting.  



COST OF LIVING SUPPORT 
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The council has joined up with Lightning Reach, a financial support portal where residents can 
easily find and apply for a range of help. 

Individuals can complete a profile by answering a simple 10–15-minute questionnaire. 

Once the profile is complete, they will be able to see the available support they may be eligible 
for in one place, get updated when more support is added, and apply for multiple sources of 

support directly through the portal. 

This can include targeted help with energy bills, home improvements to boost energy efficiency, 
warm clothing, and essential winter supplies. Please see Flyer below for more information.  



SLOUGH URGENT CARE CENTRE 
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INFORMATION FOR PARENT/CARERS 

FROM ETHNIC MINORITY GROUPS 
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CHURCH BULLETIN  
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CHURCH BULLETIN CONTINUED 
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